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Dear Father, 
 
On behalf of the Corpus Christi Movement for Priests, founded by Mother Teresa, I 
would like to invite you to a workshop for priests in Los Angeles (California) this 
February (2014). Fr. David Keuter, OMV, will lead our workshop on the following 
topics: 
 

 Dynamics of the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius: the structure of the Exercises 
and the graces expected from each Exercise. 
 

 Discernment of Spirits: an introduction to the theme of discernment in general. 
 

 Nature of Spiritual Direction, from an Ignatian perspective, in which 
discernment is essential.  

 
Fr. David, who knew Mother Teresa, has been trained in Ignatian Spiritual Exercises and 
has been giving retreats to the Missionaries of Charity and other groups for many years. 
Our workshop will include formal presentations, fraternal prayer, and recreation. We will 
be guests of the Carmelites at their Sacred Heart Retreat House in Alhambra, next to the 
MC Contemplative Sisters. The workshop will begin at 6pm on Monday, Feb 17, and 
conclude at noon on Friday, February 21.  
 
If you would like me to reserve a room for you (there will be some expense for room and 
meals), or desire more information, please email me by January 1. We have reserved 15 
rooms with the Carmelites. 
 

Yours sincerely in Christ,  
 
 
 

Fr. Joseph Illo 
Head Chaplain, Thomas Aquinas College 
Santa Paula, CA 

  jillo@thomasaquinas.edu             Tel:  (209) 450-6153 

 
 
 


